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Headline
Ithaca, Stanton, St. Johns- The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) will soon begin reporting on number of probable cases for each county, along with current reporting of laboratory confirmed cases and the deaths. This change in reporting may result in a significant increase in reported COVID-19 numbers.
Probable cases of COVID-19 disease are individuals who have symptoms of COVID-19, but have not been tested, and meet one of the following conditions within the past 14 days: 

· they have been in close contact with a laboratory confirmed case or close contact with another probable case of COVID-19, 

· they have been in close contact with a symptomatic contact of a laboratory confirmed case, 

· they have traveled to an area experiencing sustained, ongoing community transmission of coronavirus that causes COVID-19 disease,

· they are people within the community who public health authorities consider more likely to be exposed, such as health care workers or people living in group homes. 

Laboratory testing for COVID-19 remains focused on those patients meeting the prioritization categories as defined by MDHHS.  As such, the current COVID-19 data may under represent actual COVID-19 presence within a given community.

The expanded reporting, to include “probable” COVID-19 cases, is intended to provide data that may more accurately characterize the COVID-19 outbreak within our community.  

The Mid-Michigan District Health Department continues to strongly advise residents to practice social distancing and to stay home/stay safe to help slow the spread of COVID-19.

Mid-Michigan District Health Department serves the residents of Clinton, Gratiot and Montcalm Counties.
We take action to protect, maintain and improve the health of our community.

Advancing innovative solutions to achieve healthier outcomes
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